
 

NZTE AIR FREIGHT SUPPORT 
 
Background  

• MOT has been working on a medium-term solution (6month period) with the government to 
get airlines running again to support airfreight and our air services industry. We are really 
supportive of this solution. The details will likely be announced tomorrow at some point.  

• It may however take anywhere between two and four weeks to set up depending on the 
airline. 

• We know that some of our customers have had freight bumped and are desperate to get 
product to market 

• To this end, we have been working all weekend with MOT, Government, AirNZ and other 
freight companies to find a short-term solution. 

Short term solution 

• NZTE is working with private sector organisations (including Air New Zealand and freight 
forwarders) to support the co-ordination of some additional charter flights on spare Air NZ 
aircraft to provide freight capacity to key markets over the next 2-4 weeks 

• Air NZ are willing to repurpose some of their 787-9 fleet to carry cargo in the belly of the 
plane on charter flights (empty of passengers) to all their regular destinations – exception 
London. They are willing to do this at a cost which does not allocated any fixed overheads to 
the route, reducing the overall cost of a charter by around 35%. 

• The charter pricing and arrangement documentation is attached to this email. 
• Note: AirNZ is providing the aircraft, fuel and pilot. They are not arranging, consolidating or 

packing. They need payment in full for the whole plane three days before the flight as they 
need to lock in FX position for the fuel. 

Options 
Therefore, our customers have three options in the short term; 

1. They can contact AirNZ, charter the whole plane and choose their destination (as long as 
regular destination) and get their freight forwarder to organise. 

2. They can contact their freight forwarder to see if they can arrange a group of companies to 
make up the bulk of a charter a flight to a particular destination  

3. They can notify NZTE of a required route and wait to join on to a part filled plane when we 
become aware of it 

Our support 
  
Connection support 
These are uncharted times right now and require strong collaboration between exporters. We are 
here to help enable that as much as possible. 

• If a customer of yours has taken up option 2 then we would love to send the details of the 
flight, date and freight forwarder responsible for consolidating, through our network of 
customer managers to see if there are any other exporters that could add their freight to the 
charter to make it more economic. In this instance could the customer please send those 
details to myfreight@nzte.govt.nz and we will communicate through our network. This is a 
great time to help all other exporters 
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• If a customer of yours would like to take up option 3 then they can send their details 
through (route, product, volume, etc) to myfreight@nzte.govt.nz . We will consolidate all 
those enquiries and hold ready for when we become aware of an available flight. Should one 
come available, we will give them the contact details of the freight forwarder that is 
responsible for consolidating 

• If a customer of yours requires imported goods from a market in their supply chain and they 
are interested in the backload from particular destinations, we are also interested in that. 
They should send those details through to myfreight@nzte.govt.nz . We will consolidate all 
those enquiries and hold ready for when we become aware of an available flight. Should one 
come available, we will give them the contact details of the freight forwarder that is 
responsible for consolidating. 

Financial support 

• In addition to trying to connect exporters with other exporters interested in a particular 
destination we are looking to de-risk some of the charter challenges – in particular filling the 
hold. 

• For the next four weeks, where we can, we will look to financially underwrite the final 20% 
of capacity in the charter to ensure that the freight gets to market and to give some 
certainty. 

• The intention here is get exporters focused on collaborating their freight to cover 80% of the 
cost, we do not want it to fall over and not go because we couldn’t get the final 20%.  Note 
this mechanism is not for discounting 100% full charters. 

• The onus is still on everyone to fill the plane to 80%, but we understand the urgency at this 
time and are trying to come to the party to support our exporters 

• Note: We are still going through documentation with legal on what the mechanism will look 
like, but in the interests of communication to customers I am telling you now. We are 
moving at pace and at times imperfectly. 

First Charter 
To get this going, we are supporting our first ‘coalition charter’. However, we need your customers 
to generate enough cargo to make this flight viable. So if your customers have a shipment of any size 
we want to hear from them. Key details as follows: 

• March 30 up to 50MT of airfreight space Auckland to Shanghai PVG.  
• A commitment to space for this aircraft would need to be made by 18.00 Thursday 26th, and 

would also require pre-payment of the cargo and handling charges by Friday 27th. 
• The cargo would need to be in Auckland by the 29th , however live shipments could be 

accepted up to 14.00 on the 30th 
• If those are interested in participating in this charter. Contact through 

myfreight@nzte.govt.nz . We will look to put your freight forwarder in contact with the 
consolidating freight forwarder. 

• The biggest other question your customers will have is pricing. That is difficult to determine 
and give a definitive answer to without having a better indication of the cargo available. The 
key point here is to get things started and get a flight away to get momentum. As I said, 
operating at pace and imperfectly. 
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More information 

• One question that may come up is freight forwards having to work through each other. As I 
said at the start, this is not a time for patch protection. Exporters are hurting and we want 
New Zealand companies to navigate this time as best as possible. We are expecting freight 
forwards to collaborate with each other. 

• I will give you more information on the underwrite as it comes to hand, but I am conscious 
our customers need an update. 

 


